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THE NEXT BEST THING 
 

In this paper the author states that an experiment in Hawaii proves that alternative earthen landfill 
caps can effectively increase runoff and decrease leachate production even in humid climates.  The 
percolation in his field plots was 1.5 inches (38 mm) in the 20-IR plots and 0.9 inches (23 mm) in the 
40-IR plots over a 28-month period.  He used the HELP model to estimate the percolation through a 
RCRA Subtitle C and Subtitle D cap and claims that the expected percolation is comparable to that of 
his alternative earthen covers. 
 
However, the analysis he used is flawed and the HELP model estimates of percolation are greatly 
exaggerated.  Dr. Robert Koerner, in his Letter to the Editor, states that the HELP model assumptions 
with respect to defects in geomembrane are obsolete due to advances in the state-of-the-art.  Also, 
the Subtitle D cap cross section on page 63 does not have a low permeability clay layer under the 
geomembrane.  A geosynthetic clay liner under the geomembrane would greatly reduce the 
percolation.  With these changes to the input of the HELP model the Hawaii alternative earthen cover 
plots would not be comparable to percolation through a composite Subtitle C or D cap.  Thus, as Dr. 
Koerner states in his Letter to the Editor, this article is better stated as “Not Nearly the Next Best 
Thing”. 


















